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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Tuesday, 12 November 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Tuesday, November 12, 2013 at 7:33 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti 



                    Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Patricia Melia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 

ABSENT:

Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused)

Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused) 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.   


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.  

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
ADMINISTRATION OF OATH OF OFFICE BY MAYOR GIORDANO TO:
FRANK N. D’AMORE JR.

Deputy Chief

Department of Fire Prevention and Protection

FIRE DEPARTMENT AWARDS PRESENTATION

Chief Eaton explained that tonight’s awards presentation represented two years of service by Borough’s fire and emergency services personnel.
Letter of Service Commendation
Firefighter/Staff Inspector:

Daniel Lawson

Service Commendation Award
Captain Bernard Pongratz


Captain Jeffrey Firling 

Firefighters:

Dan Lawson

Jeff Meyer

Scott Otto
Allen Michael Smith

Emergency Medical Technicians:

Brian Pauli

Lisa Del Negro

Service Commendation Award
Captain Jeffrey Firling

Firefighters:

Daniel Lawson
Jeffrey Meyer

Kris Piccola

Allen-Michael Smith

Service Commendation Award
Captain Jeff Firling

Firefighters:

Kevin Miller

Allen Michael Smith

  

Emergency Medical Technicians:

Deidre Wright
       Lisa Del Negro

Service Commendation Award
Emergency Medical Technicians:

Deidre Wright
       Lisa Del Negro

Unit Citation Award

Emergency Medical Technicians:

Aaron Sanchez
Anthony Virgilio

Valor Commendation Award

Deputy Chief:
      Lane Solon

Captains:

Frank D’Amore
Jeff Firling

Firefighters:

Jeff Holtz

Kevin Miller

James Dipaolo

    Steve Dill

Dan Lawson

Jeff Meyer

Tom McDonald
Kris Piccola

Allen-Michael Smith

Emergency Medical Technicians:

Cacheca Evans
Aaron Sanchez

Lisa Del Negro
Deidre Wright

Callforce Personnel:

Patrick Lanzone
Blas Peralta

Tyris McMillan


The Council President called for a recess, allowing awardees, their friends and families to briefly socialize at 7:55 p.m.   At 8:02 p.m., Mr. Singleterry reconvened the meeting with all five council members present as before.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Bruce Heymann, Fabricland owner, commented on the loss of the U-turn at Rt. 22 and Wilson Avenue which had led to some difficulties for Fabricland customers.  Mr. Heymann proposed the installation of Fabricland U-turn signs at their expense to direct customers to make the right onto Harrison Avenue, left onto Walnut Street and left onto Wilson Avenue.  Mr. Hollod encouraged the use of the Somerset Street overpass rather than directing traffic through residential neighborhoods.      

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
2012 Audit & Corrective Action Plan – D.E.H.   Patrick DeBlasio, CFO, was present for the discussion.  Mr. DeBlasio explained that the audit was filed in September for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2012.  Minor adjustments including an extension of the tree service contract for another year and the review of the grant fund have been addressed.      
2.
Professional Services Contract – Appraisal Services – Timothy Hoffman – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution authorizes a professional services contract with appraisal services.   
3.
Extending Contract for Tree Maintenance and Removal Services – Caffrey – D.E.H.  This resolution allows for the extension of the Caffrey contract for another year according to Mr. Hollod.   
4.
Authorizing Approved State Contract Vendors for Contracting Units – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod noted that this resolution lists all State Contract Vendors as required.
5.
Cancel Capital Improvement Appropriation Balances – D.E.H. This resolution, according to Mr. Hollod, will cancel out monies carried in an account so that they may be used.  
6.
Capital Bond Ordinance – D.E.H.  This capital bond ordinance allows for the replacement of the sanitary sewers at the Northwood Apartments per Mr. Hollod.
7.
Mass Notification Contract – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that in the event of an emergency, a California-based firm would dial up the phone numbers with evacuation orders.  Mr. La Ronde shared his concerns about residents without land lines.  Mr. Hollod assured that all residents would have the ability to add their contact information to the call list. 
8.
Engineering Services Proposals – Grotto Engineering – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the first three proposals call for the state-required Licensed Site Remediation Professionals (LSRP) to investigate properties with a history of spill incidents or leaking tanks.  The three Borough properties in need of same are 263 Somerset Street, 614 Greenbrook Road and the DPW Garage.  The fourth proposal relates to the completion of the Somerset Streetscape work up to Route 22.  The next proposal details roadway improvements to Belmont Avenue while the final proposals include the updating of the Borough street map and setting of bid specifications for on-call emergency contracts for sewers, curbs and sidewalks.    
9.
Garden State Municipal Joint Insurance Fund Membership Renewal – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this is a standard resolution as the Borough has been in the fund for approximately ten years now.  The Administrator thanked Mr. Rodino, who was present, for providing excellent representation on the board.
10.
Somerset County Multi-Jurisdictional Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this county-wide plan helps to lower the town’s flood insurance rates.  Noting that these plans are recommended nationwide, the Administrator confirmed that all twenty-one towns within Somerset County will participate.    
11.
Application for Extension of Funding of Municipal Alliance Committee/Youth Services Commission – K.R.M.  Ms. Miller advised that the State had opted to extend the grant year from a calendar year to a fiscal year.  
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Garage Sale Ordinance – D.M.S.  Mrs. Forbes explained that discussions included allowing residents to post signs advertising their sales on other properties with the owner’s written permission.  Fines would be imposed on those who violate the permitting process.  Mr. La Ronde proposed a triplicate or quadruplicate permit which would enable a copy to be posted on the signs.  Advising that the Borough does not fine, Mr. Rodino explained that violators are required to appear in court where the judge sets the fine at his/her discretion.  Council President Singleterry requested that the suggestions be sent to the Attorney’s office for review and thanked Mrs. Forbes and Mr. La Ronde for their efforts.           
2.
Canvassing and Soliciting – D.M.S.  Mr. La Ronde advised of receiving numerous complaints from residents about soliciting in town.  Urging for clarification as to which solicitors may go door to door, the councilman favored a clearer and more forceful ordinance.  He added that Mr. Phoenix had confirmed that what is on the books is antiquated and had likely been enacted in the early twentieth century with little change since.  Mrs. Forbes added that girl scouts no longer go door-to-door due to safety concerns. Citing first amendment rights, Ms. Melia stressed that restrictions may specify the time, place and manner of soliciting only.  Mrs. Forbes reminded of a resident’s right to hang a “no solicitors” sign on their door to discourage same.         


REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:


Mrs. Forbes reported on state-mandated changes to elementary school testing including the requirement that students be computer proficient.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and on voice vote unanimously ordered approved.  Meeting adjourned at 8:44 p.m.






Borough Clerk

Council President

11/12/13


